C-TAC Advisory Meeting

Host: Alaska State Department of Corrections
February 10th, 2009
MINUTES
Members Present:
 Loretta Spalding, Marie English, Walt Ward, Wally Ward, Ruben Foster, Sal Mattero, Jerry Mcgarry 
Guests Present:
Bruce Jackman, Leanne Abendroth 
The meeting was held at the Division of Corrections/Adult Probation Offices
After welcome and introductions Rubin Foster a parole and probations officer talked about the Division of Corrections and its growth on the Kenai Peninsula. Rubin started in Kenai in 2005 with five other employees. Since then they’ve added 1000 sq. feet and 4 additional employees. They cover from Homer all the way to the Hope cutoff and all in between. 
Rubin said the online course he has created with UAA in the criminal justice field has gone through the 2nd phase of approval. He expects final approval from the Board of Regions by May or June and classes to begin in the fall. They will be web-based through KPC. After completion of a class students will receive either a 30 credit certification or a 15 credit endorsement giving them hiring preference. The long term goal is to create an associates degree in criminal justice. There has been an increase overall this year in online class participants. 

Walt Ward gave a brief update on the adult construction academies. There is a total of 35 adults participating; nine in framing, construction and drywall, five in plumbing and 11 in electrical all to be held at Skyview. 10 will participate in welding held at the WDC. The adult classes are in the evening. The application process and testing/screening process went smoothly.
Leanne Abendroth talked about the after school high school construction academies.  Seven academies at various schools around the district have been completed with 77 students participating in carpentry, welding, basic framing, drafting and blueprint reading. Six academies started in January in the area of basic framing, wiring and welding with 50 participating. After spring break eight academies are set to start in the field of electrical, carpentry and drafting/blueprint reading with an estimate of about 70 participating.

A Person Care Attendant class is being offered at the Workforce Development Center with 10 enrolled. They are learning how to care for those that need assistance in everyday tasks. A Medical Terminology class is being offered at SOHI with 12 attending. 

Seldovia held an Emergency Trauma Technician class last semester with seven students earning certification and ten area students took advantage of an ETT academy at SOHI earning their certification. Another ETT academy will be offered after spring break at the WDC.

Seldovia will host a tri-school academy starting April 21st and ending May 2nd.  Seldovia, Nanwalek and Port Graham students will be attending the two week long session. The academy will hit on many aspects of the construction industry i.e., carpentry, welding, wiring, drafting / blueprint reading and framing.  They will also be learning a portion on nutrition and culinary as well as academics and Indian education. Each will participate in the 10 hour online OSHA safety course.  Roughly 50 students will attend. The coordinators are looking for presenters on employability skills and the world of work. 
Walt Ward talked about the Teacher/Business Externship program in the works for this summer. They are looking for hosts and four to five teachers interested in working in the fields of math, science and CTE’s at area businesses. Teachers interested will need to commit to two weeks-80 hours. There are a few issues that will need to be worked out to make this possible.
Walt Ward gave an update on the CTSO District Conference to be held in Homer on March 6th. The Homer FFA will be hosting the competition. Judges and presenters are still needed. Over 40 students have signed up.

Walt Ward gave information on the different grants the school district receives that go towards enhancing the Career and Technical Education programs offered. He stated that grants are a vital component to the program. The Carl Perkins grant comes from the Federal government and helps purchase items not considered a normal purchase. After School Construction Academy programs runs solely off of grant funds provided by the state of Alaska, The Associated General Contractors of Alaska through the Department of Labor. These grants are used for all supplies and instructor stipends. The Youth First Grant provides funding to the Workforce Development and the Department of Labor for youth training and development in high growth jobs and apprenticeship programs.
Loretta Spalding and Marie English with New Frontier Training and Amundsen Education Group discussed what training their business provides.  The Career Skills Institute (CSI) works with individuals who are seeking office work in entry level positions. They teach a variety of office skills including the Excel program. Some employers will send employees to New Frontier for further training. The target age group is 16-24 years. They also provide on the job training and through the Denali and the Youth First grants the can pay a participants first six months of wages for the employer. Of the 20 that completed the course 16 were employed immediately.
            A new course they are offering is a Medical Coding class. They are offering a Career Café sometime in April where they will assist in resume writing and hold mock job interviews. It helps the students get an idea of what to expect when filling out resumes and going to a job interview. 

Their website is www.careerinstitute.com
Discussion Topics
· Sal Mattero mentioned that the teachers that are going to apply for the Teacher Industry Externship to take place this summer should put on their application a field that they are highly qualified in so that the business that is considering this could see the value that their skills can bring to them in the two weeks. For example someone quite knowledgeable in Chemistry might be of value to the chemistry department at local refineries.

· Bruce Jackman and Jerry Mcgarry talked about safety and security issues that might be a barrier for the summer externship program at local refineries. They have implemented a program, TWIC that takes about six weeks to complete to get clearance onto the properties. 

· Sal Mattero thought that a tracking system should be implemented into the afterschool construction academies for both the adult and high school programs. A way to follow a participant to see if they did seek and get employment in the construction industry. With the economy in the shape that it’s in the state may be looking for places to cut their budget. He felt solid numbers would be a great way to show that the program is successful.
· Wally Ward from Marathon Oil and Gas told the committee that Marathon cut their summer hire program due to the economy.
· Marathon, ConocoPhillips, and Tesoro are still open for student field trips. They would like to help support the pre-engineering program that is currently going on at Soldotna High School.
The next meeting is scheduled for April 21st, 2009 11:30 am
We’d like to thank Rubin Foster and the Division of Corrections for their hospitality!
